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I do not intend to say too much in this bulletin. Al news is given in the attached minutes of our 

General Assembly and the Confederation newsletter. 

 

The new committee will be  

 

 Chairman    Peter Ludford 

 Vice Chairman  Hessel Rutten 

 Secretary  Laurie Daykin 

 Treasurer   Jean Delor 

Members  Falko Bulling 

    Bob Moriau 

 

One important item that still needs to be clarified and that of providing AWC with proof of 

payment for medical bills.  At the moment AWC say they will ask for proof of payment for 

dental bills over €2000 and optician’s bills of over €500.  However, they still have the right to 

ask for proof of payment in all cases.  So my advice to you is to keep all bills and receipts for 

two years until there is a definite ruling on this item.  Additionally to ensure that AWC 

reimburse in reasonable time you should submit your proof of payment with the claim in the 

event of a dental bill of over €2000 or a optician’s bill of over €500.  There has been some 

discussion with AWC as to what they consider proof of payment these problems are being dealt 

with on a case by case basis meanwhile keep all receipts and relevent bank payments until we 

get further clarification form AWC. 

 

We have been informed of the deaths of the following members: 

 

 

Mrs. BERNHARDT Hildegard  

Died   09.12.2013 

Miss. CALISE Maddalena Died 24.12.2013 

Mr. KONING Hans Harriet  

Died 17.04.2014. 

Mrs. GROENENDIJK-VEER  

Died 30.04.2014 

Mr. MONTAGUE Clive Died 2014 

Mr. FRENCH Roy Died 20.12.2013 

Mrs UKUS Meral Died 2014 

Mr. MATHEWS Robert Died on 12.3.2014 

Mrs. KOENNECKE Jean-Mary.  

Died 15.4.2014 

Mrs. HARMS Suzanna. Died 15.3.2014 

Mr. PRASS Peter. Died on 3.5.2014 

Mr. DE BRIEY Renaud. Died 23.6.2014 

 

 



Our sincere condolences and sympathy is extended to their families and friends. 

And since the last bulletin we have had the following new members:  

 

Mr Stephen Campbell McPADDEN 

Mr Joseph HEERINGS 

Mr Karl Peter WOLTER 

Mr Soren RIIS 

Mr Nur Kadir GUNGORDU 

Mrs Danielle LAMON 

Mr Christopher P EVIS 

 

 

Enjoy the summer 

 

 

 

 

Peter Ludford 

Chairman 


